
 
 

NOTICE TO ALL PORT OF NEW ORLEANS USERS 

COVID-19 UPDATE 
 

Beginning April 8, 2020 at 5:00 a.m., the Port of New Orleans will implement non-contact 

thermometer temperature screenings to help further reduce the spread of COVID-19. 

 

Trained personnel will be stationed at Nashville and Napoleon Avenue entrances to Port 

terminals and at the ILA hiring hall on Richard Street to take the temperatures of all individuals 

entering these facilities.  By Friday, April 10, 2020, trained personnel will also be stationed at the 

Felicity Street security gate.  

 

Please note: All POVs must enter the terminals at Nashville or Napoleon Avenues until 

further notice. 

 

SCREENING PROCESS 

Temperatures will be taken with a non-contact forehead thermometer at each of the screening 

areas. If the temperature is below 100.4°, the worker will be released to work.  

 

If an individual’s temperature is 100.4° f or higher, he or she will be denied entry and 

advised to contact his or her employer within three (3) hours to discuss next steps. 

 

This protocol is in addition to the Port NOLA’s adherence to U.S. Coast Guard procedures, 

which include additional reporting and screening requirements for vessels prior to arrival, and by 

following CDC guidelines for cleaning and social distancing throughout Port NOLA’s terminals.  

 

These protocols have been undertaken to ensure a safe and healthy environment for our essential 

workers, who have continued to move cargo uninterrupted for the benefit of the region and 

nation, even as impacts of COVID-19 have continued. We believe this new measure will both 

contribute to a safe work environment and to your sense of security at work.  

 

We appreciate your continued cooperation, patience, and trust as we all work together for our 

collective health during this uncertain time. 

 

 

 

 


